
Rotary Club of Westbrook-Gorham

Celebrating 95 Years



OUR ORIGINS

❑ December 24, 1925: 15 business & 

Professional men met at the Westbrook 

Tavern Hotel to consider forming a service 

club under the sponsorship of the Portland 

Rotary club.

❑ March 8, 1926: Charter for Club 2272 was 

issued by Rotary International

❑ April 6, 1926: 25 men became Rotarians at 

the Charter presentation and dinner at the 

Congress Square Hotel attended by 225 

during which Governor Ralph Brewster 

spoke.



Our Charter



THE FIFTEEN FOUNDERS



Harry F G Hay - 11th 

Westbrook Mayor ca.1917

Our First President

Harry F G Hay - 1932



OUR MEETING PLACES

Westbrook Tavern

1926-1936

Dunn St Legion Hall

1936-2002

WRVC

2002-Present

Polynesian Village

1970s



March 9, 1928
Evening News

Rotary in the News



Newly Elected Officers

Portland Sunday Telegram

July 1932

Rotary in the News



20 Year Perfect Attendance

Stephen Freeman

1959

Rotary in the News



June1964

Exchange Student

Rotary in the News



1952

Club Project
Patriots Day 

Road Race

Since 1948

2016



1955

1969

1986

Club Project
Westbrook

Little League



Club Project
House Project

Since 1957

First house Libby Ave 1957-58

House #14 1971 180 Marrett St 

House # 34 1999

291 Stroudwater St

House # 45 2020

33 Declaration Dr



CLUB EVOLUTION

1970

1928

2016



1975 Club Directory

53 year member 

Passed 2//24/21

53 year member 

Passed 10/21/20

48 year member 

Passed 2/13/21

48 year 

member!!



WHAT IS IN A NAME?

❑ Founded in 1925, as Westbrook Rotary Club. Chartered 1926.

❑ Members from surrounding towns like Windham, Gorham & Scarborough were 

added as members within that first couple of years.

❑ In 1983, Windham formed their own club, sponsored by Westbrook

❑ In January 1990, we changed our name to Westbrook-Gorham to better reflect the 

communities that we serve.



OUR NEWSLETTER

❑ The Rotary Reveille was first published on May 10, 1926

❑ Sometime before 1967, the name changed to the Saccarappa Scribbler

❑ The name changed again to the Presumpscot Scribbler sometime after 1991

❑ Early newletters were a single typed page featuring notes from the previous week’s 

speaker, announcement of the upcoming program, monthly average attendance, 

poems, cartoons, reports, “red letter” dates”, count of guests and visiting Rotarians, 

and the like, depending upon activities that week. Complete member lists were 

included periodically.

❑ The Scribbler moved to email prior to 2007 (as a file attachment) and finally to 

Club Runner in 2014

The weekly newsletter has changed over the years.



Newsletters at Westbrook Historical Society



DOCUMENTING OUR HISTORY

❑Photos and Photo Albums

❑Scrap books and clippings

❑Reveilles and Scribblers

❑Insignia & Banners

❑Paper records

❑Books

❑Other memorabilia

Westbrook-Historical Society – The perfect place to store and share



Memorabilia at Westbrook 

Historical Society



SUPPORTING OUR COMMUNITY

❑ Patriots’ Day Road Race since 1948

❑ Rotary-WRVC House Project since 1957

❑ Scholarships & Toolships for WHS, GHS, WRVC

❑ RYLA, Interact at GHS & WHS

❑ MPTC & ICCC

❑ Community Food Pantries, Locker Project, School Food Pantries

❑ Literacy Projects

❑Water Projects in Guatemala

❑ Polio Plus

❑Matching $50 donations to multiple organizations

❑ Matching up to $100 donations to The Rotary Foundation




